Registrar Constituency Position Statement on Deletes Issues

WHEREAS Recent policy development activity in relation to studying transfers in the transfers task force, providing advice on the VeriSign Wait List Service proposal, and in considering the redemption grace period proposal has highlighted a range of issues associated with current delete processes within the gTLDs;

WHEREAS these issues have been identified as being the following;

  Issue 1: Uniform deletes practice after domain name expiry by registrars;

  Issue 2: Deletion following a complaint on WHOIS accuracy;

  Issue 3: Registry delete process;

  Issue 4: Reversal of renewal transactions;

WHEREAS At the Names Council meeting on 3 Oct 2002, it was decided to form a task force to look at these issues;

WHEREAS The Deletes Task Force has requested the Registrar Constituency to submit a formal statement of position on these issues.

Therefore, may the Deletes Task Force find the Registrar Constituency's position on each issue as follows:

Issue 1: Uniform deletes practice after domain name expiry by registrars

Note: No formal position has yet been adopted. However, there has been no opposition voiced to the following principles.

a. Domain names not explicitly renewed MUST be deleted by the end of the grace period.

b. Registrars may decide how they will deal with deletes during the grace period but MUST post their deletes policy on their site. This may be done as part of their registration agreement.

c. The issue of reselling names during the grace period is outside the scope of the Task Force.

d. Extending the 5-day grace period for Adds is outside the scope of the Task Force.

e. The issue of expiring names that are the subject of a UDRP dispute does not appear to be a pervasive problem and does not need to be addressed by the Task Force.

Issue 2: Deletion following a complaint on WHOIS accuracy;

Note: No formal position has yet been adopted. However, there has been no opposition voiced to the following principles.

a. Given that this issue overlaps with the work of the Whois Task Force, this Task Force should deal only with what happens AFTER a decision has been made to delete the name. This issue needs further detail before any further position can be considered.

b. The Redemption Grace Period (RGP) as currently defined should apply, with the exception of that evidence that the data had been corrected must be submitted.

Issue 3: Registry delete process;

Note: No formal position has yet been adopted. However, there has been no opposition voiced to the following principles.

a. The RGP provides the solution for a uniform deletes policy among registries.

b. There has been no current discussion, or consensus, on best practice for registries reallocating deleted names. However, several proposals were put forward for an informal poll on October 19, 2001. Those proposals and the results of the poll can be found at http://www.byte.org/rc-deletes/. We offer these a basis for further discussion.

Issue 4: Reversal of renewal transactions;

Note: No formal position has yet been adopted. However, there has been no opposition voiced to the following principles.

a. This issue does not appear to be a pervasive problem and does not need to be addressed by the Task Force.

